MOBAC Interlibrary Loan Committee
December 8, 2009

Watsonville Public Library Community Room
Meeting Notes
Presiding:
Monica Wilmot, Chair (MIIS)
Present:
Stephanie Stainback (CAB), Bill Rawson (HCL), Jean Chapin (HML), Kirk Hall (MPC), Irma Fink (NPS), Pamela Jungerberg (PGR), Susan Renison (WAT), Carol Heitzig, MOBAC Administrative Council Liaison (WAT)
Scribe:
Irma Fink (NPS)

Monica called the meeting to order at 2:15 pm.
Additions to the Agenda:

1. ILL Committee Annual Survey

2. ILL Committee Annual Report – FY 2009/2010

Approval of the Minutes:
Minutes from August 11, 2009 were amended to correct Item II. Reports.  MPC input should read:

10/week/student; unlimited for faculty

Motion to approve the minutes was made (Kirk Hall), seconded (Monica Wilmot), and passed.
A. Reports
a. Administrative Council

Monica distributed the MOBAC Administrative Council report prepared by Ray Melendez (MCO) and dropped off prior to the Committee meeting.  Ray attended the Council meeting of October 9, 2009 and provided an overview along with the Reference Committee’s recommendation to no longer password-protect the MOBAC staff intranet, information about the proposed MOBAC Strategic Planning process for FY 2009/2010, and the current Strategic Plan 2005-2007.  MOBAC By-Laws and Fee Structure information were also included in the Council packet.
Regarding removing password protection from the MOBAC staff intranet, Carol recommended not including “news from the libraries” in the minutes.  Per Council, minutes should be in an action only format in order to be maintained on a public site.
b. Technology Committee

There was no report.

c. Reference Committee

Bill reported that the committee has discussed the staff intranet and issues with removing password protection.  They have also prepared their annual report.
d. SPLAMBA
There was no report.
B. Old Business

a. Workshop news (Jean)

i. Stress Management in the Library Workplace: 2/2/10, 1-5 p.m.

ii. Communicating Up!: 4/13/10, 1-5 p.m.

iii. Place? Refreshments? Publicity?
Jean reported that the date for the InfoPeople Stress Management workshop is 2/9/10 (not 2/2/10).  InfoPeople workshops are limited to 30 people.  They require a PC with projector, screen, CD drive, USB port, etc. for the presenter.  They also requested a sign up table near the door and 1-2 flip charts with markers.

The Committee discussed venues.  Monica will check with Ray Melendez to see whether the Castroville Library or Marina Library would be available for a workshop.  Kirk offered to check on availability of MPC.  Monica will also check with Rebecca Bergeon at CSUMB.
It was generally agreed that refreshments should be provided and the approved budget could support that.

Jean offered to put together the flyer.

C. New Business

a. Delivery Service

i. Stats from delivery tracking (Monica)

ii. Questions, comments, etc.

iii. Current schedule: any changes needed?
Results of the Delivery Survey were reviewed.  Thanks to Monica for compiling the information.  There was discussion about re-doing the survey in an attempt to gather more data as not all libraries participated in the October survey.  After discussion it was agreed that we are generally pleased with the delivery service within MOBAC, but feel that service outside MOBAC could use some improvement.  Carol recommended advising Council that we prefer to stay with the present model (courier service).  The Committee discussed asking PLS to solicit quotes from other courier services.  It was unknown whether other courier options have ever been explored.
Those present seemed satisfied with the present delivery schedule.  There were not changes requested.

A reminder that delivery service (Kal-West) is currently not available outside the MOBAC area as the drop-off point (Gilroy Public) is currently closed.  Service is expected to resume sometime in January.

The Committee is generally pleased with the service provided by Kal-West and feels that service outside MOBAC (to/from other libraries in the region) could be improved.
Carol will provide a Committee report to Council at their meeting on Friday, December 11.

b. MOBAC website

i. Open to the public vs. not open or partial? What is appropriate?
There was discussion about the MOBAC staff intranet and the information we would like to present on the Committee roster when the site is no longer password-protected.  Monica will send an email to members to ask each how they would like their information to appear.  Statistics, Committee calendar, Workshop information, annual reports and surveys, and general reports are all appropriate for the site.
Irma reported that all committee minutes have been downloaded and placed in binders to be archived at PLS.  Ultimately, they will be taken down from the intranet site and minutes from this time forward will be in more of an action only format in order to be posted to the site.

c. ILLiad demonstrations

i. Admin would like to support us in examining ILL management software

1. Donna Truong from PCP is liaison

2. Set up demo of ILLiad & give recommendation

ii. Other ILL software options

1. OCLC’s Navigator
2. Innovative’s Link +
3. Open source options?
Pamela will check with Ellen Pastore to determine whether she is able to share information with the group about her recent study of ILL management systems (ILLiad and Link+).
Irma suggested WebEx session(s) by vendors of ILL management software and it was felt we may be able to do this in lieu of one of the InfoPeople workshops.  We will target April for the WebEx and/or presentation by staff currently using ILLiad.  Venue to be determined.  Note that we may be able to coordinate (or have PLS coordinate) back-to-back demos of different ILL management software vendors (ILLiad and Link+).
d. Admin council meetings
i. Meetings times have been changed: Dec. 11, Feb. 12, Apr 19, June 11th
ii. ILL committee representation and up to date communication needed
e. ILL committee meetings for 2010
i. Continue with same schedule or change?
ii. Locations for upcoming year
Carol will report on behalf of the ILL Committee at the December Council meeting; Monica will report at the February 12 meeting.  Monica will make every effort to attend Council meetings or to find a replacement if she cannot attend.
The Committee’s meeting schedule was reviewed and it was felt that changes are not needed at this time.
D. Repeat Business
a. Announcements

i. The MOBAC courier will not be delivering to PLS, SVLS, and BALIS libraries until further notice. Please mail these items.
b. Next MOBAC Administrative Council Meeting: DEC 11th @ Cabrillo College Sesnon House
Carol will attend.

c. Problem sharing/solving
i. Add Sylvia Garcia @ Salinas Public Library (831-758-7471, sylviag@ci.salinas.ca.us) to contact list, she was left off the contact sheet sent out in August
ii. Is there an ILL contact for San Benito?
Monica will contact Irene Berry to add Sylvia Garcia to the roster (ed. note, Sylvia has been added).

Irma reported that Kathy Francesco has been the ILL person for San Benito County Free Library.
d. News from Libraries
News was informally shared, but not recorded.

e. Agenda items for Feb. 9th, 2010 (?)
InfoPeople Workshop – 1:00 pm – 5:00 pm, venue to be determined

E. ILL Committee Annual Survey
Susan presented results of the Annual Survey.  The report will be posted to the Committee site on the MOBAC staff intranet http://www.mobac.org/members/ill/documents.shtml 
F. ILL Committee Annual Report
Last year’s report was reviewed and appropriate updates and changes made for FY 2009/2010.  Susan will compile the report and send a draft out to the Committee for response.  It will be posted to the MOBAC staff intranet http://www.mobac.org/members/ill/documents.shtml 
G. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 4:20pm.

PGR will be responsible for minutes at the next regular meeting.
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